
A Prairie Calling Newsletter
A Prairie Calling is a newsletter covering various 
topics related to Nachusa Grasslands aimed at a 
popular, broad audience. It approaches its sub-
ject matter in a less scientific way with an em-
phasis on images. The newsletter has gotten a 
very favorable response from recipients. Current-
ly, it comes out three times per year: February, 
May, and August. The publication is a team effort 
with Charles Larry as editor-in-chief (replacing 
Bernie Buchholz), Dee Hudson as designer, and 
James Higby as editor. Past issues focused on 
Nachusa’s bees, dragonflies and damselflies, 
parasitic plants, oak savannas, prairie restoration, 
moths, winter photography, and grassland birds. 
The next issue is on the annual bison roundup. 

We started experimenting this last issue with 
printing on recycled paper. We weren’t sure how 
this would work as some papers don’t print pho-
tos well. But we think this worked out and will 
continue to use this paper in the future.


